
St Mark and All Saints C of E
Primary School and Nursery

'Together we care, learn and achieve'
 Friday 8 December 2023 

Our value this half term is SERVICE
In our last newsletter of the year, I wanted to thank our whole school

community for your support over the past term. We are so appreciative of all
the ways in which you show your support for our school. Your attendance at

our Nativities, Christmas Fair, Open Classrooms and, on Wednesday next
week, our Carol Service are a very visual indication of how much you want to

support your children and their school.

 It means so much to your children when they spot you coming through the
door or in the audience and having opportunities to perform to you and to

showcase their work are incredibly motivating for them. 

Thank you for all your kind comments to staff thanking them for the hard
work that they too have put into these events.

As I mentioned, at 4:30 next Wednesday we have our school Carol Service in
St Mark’s Church. This is led by Years 3-6 but all families are very welcome

to attend and are offered refreshments by the team at St Mark’s Church
afterwards. On Thursday it is Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas Lunch.

 
Next term our school will continue to grow with new children joining classes
in the main school and new 2 and 3 year old starters in Nursery as well. We
know you will all ensure that their families feel as welcome as the children

do.

Our Christmas Fair this year raised £1500! We will let you know in the New
Year all the lovely things we will use the money for - we always aim to get the

money spent straight away - so your children see the benefit whether they
are in Nursery or Year 6!

From all the team at St Mark and All Saints we wish you a very Merry
Christmas and a Happy New Year and look forward to seeing you back on

Thursday 4th January 2024!



Ash Class Blog
Ash Class have been busy this term building

and drawing. 
We had a great time building the tallest tower
to hold an egg safely. The children were put
into teams and worked together using the

ideas from their first session on strong shapes.
We have also been practicing our sketching

techniques in art and then putting this to good
use when we visited Watts Gallery, on a frosty

winters day, to see the work of Mary and
George Watts in their own gallery. The children

looked at the plaster work and the amazing
paintings and used sketches from these to
inspire them to create their own clay tiles in

the pottery studio using our study of extreme
earth and volcanoes as a theme. 

We have been following the activity of the
Icelandic volcano and how it is effecting the
local community. Newsround has been great
at keeping us informed.  Today, as the snow

gently began to fall we went across to church
and found out all about Advent.



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

8 December - Hedgehogs Christmas Stay and Play 2:00pm - 3:00pm
13 December - Year 3 & 4 Benchball Tournament at Rodborough School
13 December -Y3-6 Carol Concert 4:30 - 5:30pm at St Mark’s Church
14 December - Christmas Jumper Day
14 December - Christmas Lunch
15 December - Last day of term 1:15pm finish

18 December - 3 January - CHRISTMAS BREAK

4 January - Cherry Class Neil Armstrong workshop (in school event)
8 January - Willow Class visiting Shah Jahan Mosque
8 January - Open Classrooms YrR - Yr6 2:45pm - 3:15pm
17 January - Beech Class Assembly 9:00am - 9:30am
17 January - DICE Course 9:30am - 11:30am
19 January - Cookery Course 1:00pm - 3:15pm
22 - 26 January - Willow and Rowan pupils Swimming Lessons
24 January - DICE Course 9:30am - 11:30am
24 January - Rowan and Hawthorn Class Charterhouse Enrichment
25 January - Hazel Class trip to Godalming Library
26 January - Cookery Course 1:00pm - 3:15pm
29 January - 2 February Ash Class Swimming lessons 
31 January - DICE Course 9:30am - 11:30am
31 January - Rowan and Hawthorn Class Charterhouse Enrichment

2 February - Cookery Course 1:00pm - 3:15pm
5 February - Open Classrooms Year R - Year 6 2:45-3:15pm
5 - 6 February - Willow Class Level 1 Cycle Training (Group 1)
6 February - Hawthorn Class trip to Kew Gardens
7 February - DICE Course 9:30am - 11:30am
7 February - Rowan Class Assembly
7 February - Rowan and Hawthorn Class Charterhouse Enrichment
7 - 8 February - Willow Class Level 1 Cycle Training (Group 2)

9 February - INSET DAY

12 - 16 February - HALF TERM

Annual attendance for whole
school to date  94.91%

 Attendance this week  92.49%
Attendance last week 93.86%

Inset Dates 2023-2024

Tuesday 2nd January 2024
Wednesday 3rd January 2024

Friday 9 February 2024
Monday 15 April 2024

Friday 24 May 2024

Attendance 2023-2024



24 November 2023 1 December 2023

24 November 2023 1 December 2023

Hazel - Maisie

Cherry - Bella

Beech - Isabel

Ash - Oliver

Willow - Hiba-Tul-Mussawar

Rowan - Tyler

Hawthorn - Deji

Hazel - Harry

Cherry - Ivy

Beech - Olivier

Ash - Wareef

Willow - Jonathan

Rowan - Penny

Hawthorn - Stasiu

Hazel - Jessica

Cherry - Cody

Beech - Om

Ash - William

Willow - Olly

Rowan - Amrita

Hawthorn - Deji

Hazel - Frankie

Cherry - Lyla-Rose

Beech - Mufeeque

Ash - Elsie

Willow - Scarlett

Rowan - Scarlet

Hawthorn - Ellie



A Message from St Mark’s Church

St Marks Church wish the school community a very blessed and peace
filled Christmas.

We enjoy partnering with the school to provide Christian spiritual input
through ‘Collective Worship’ and visits to Church and the RE curriculum.

From January 2024, St Marks Church will become part of a Minster
Church when we join with St Peter and St Paul Church, Busbridge

Church and Hambledon Church to become one Church with 4 locations.

This means that resources and people will be shared across all 4
Churches. We have already seen the benefit of this as Marcus Hockley,

the Childrens worker based at Busbridge Church, leads ‘Collective
Worship’ alongside myself on Thursday mornings and Ben Barnes the
Youth, Children and Families Minister leads the ‘Youth Café’ for Years
4-6.  We pray this relationship with our school community will develop

and flourish to provide spiritual enrichment to the whole school
community.

On that note, I’d like to extend an invitation to Christmas services to you
all. To find out more please visit parishofgodalming.org.uk or pop in to St

Marks Church to find out more.

Praying God’s blessing on you and your family this Christmas Season.
Rev Sheila Samuels



School Day start time. 
We have noticed that a growing

number of pupils are arriving into
school late.

The gates open at 8:45 and the school
day starts at 8:55 am so any child

arriving after this time will be marked
as late.  

If your child is late please remember
that parents/carers must come into
the school office and sign their child

in noting the reason for lateness.

Let’s finish the term with everyone in
on time for the last week!









Holidays (Leave of absence)

Taking holidays in term time will have a
detrimental effect on your child's
progress, as they miss chunks of their
learning. 

 In line with St Mark & All Saints
Attendance policy, we will not authorise
any holiday in term time apart from in
very specific circumstances and you must
see Mrs Mallett to request leave of
absence.

Penalty Fines (Unauthorised
absence)

If you take your child out of school
without authority for 5 or more days
(which do not have to be consecutive),
you will be liable to receive a penalty
notice.

Currently the amount payable under a
penalty notice is £60.00 per parent/carer
per child if paid within 21 days.

Thereafter the amount increases to
£120.00 if paid between 21 and 28 days.
If the penalty notice remains unpaid after
28 days, the Local Authority will consider
a prosecution in the Magistrates Court.

Please note the penalty notices are
issued per parent/carer per child so a
family of two parents and two children
will receive 4 penalty notices.

Punctuality Matters too!

As a school, we are aware that lateness
can severely affect achievement.  We
monitor punctuality closely and have

strategies in place to address lateness.

The school gates are open from
 8:45 am and close at 8:55 am,

any child arriving after this point must
report to the school office with their

adult, as this is the time that registers
close.

Any child who arrives after 9:30 am will
be given an unauthorised absence for

the morning.

Attendance Matters

Please remember it is your responsibility to call the
school office (01483 422924) to report all absences

before 9am or email info@stmarkallsaints.uk 


